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December 12, 2005

Subject:
Disposal Negotiations

Mark Luce, Chair

Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority

1195 Third Street, Suite 101

Napa, CA  94559

Dear Chair Luce and Board Members,

The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency is requesting consideration for waste disposal at the Clover Flat Landfill (CFL).  CFL is a small, rural landfill just south of Calistoga in Napa County.  CFL is privately owned, but franchised by the Agency for disposal services.  The collection company has the same parent company as CFL and has been very successful in meeting, and exceeding, the landfill diversion mandates.  While this is an outstanding achievement, it has threatened the continued feasibility of CFL’s existence. 

Due to CFL’s isolated location, very few opportunities for additional waste streams exist.  As opposed to other disposal locations, CFL’s waste disposal tonnages have remained fairly stagnant over the past due to their successful recycling efforts.  While the costs for disposal have continued to increase, the revenue stream (waste) has remained stagnant.  The viability of continuing to have this local resource is coming into question.  

The Agency requests the consideration of a portion of the Authority’s waste stream be directed to CFL.  We understand that the Authority is exploring a variety of potential options including splitting the waste disposal.  While CFL is not able to accommodate the entire Authority waste stream, it has close to 400 tons per day of unused capacity, but is looking for only a portion of that amount.

We request that your consultant contact CFL concerning the available disposal capacity.  This alternative could be a win-win not only for the Napa Communities, but also for Vallejo.  A competitive price may be available for this portion of the waste stream.   In addition a reduction of traffic from transfer vehicles going through Vallejo, although minimal, would be realized.

We thank you for this consideration and look forward to working with you to achieve common goals.

Sincerely,

Mark Luce, Chair
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